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Nov 30 ς Dec 2 Year 9 & 10 Exams 
Dec 2 Year 12 Graduation Dinner 
Dec 5 - 9 Step Up Week Years 8 ς 10 
Dec 6 Debutante Ball Meeting - lunchtime 
Dec 6 State wide Year 6 Transition Day 
Dec 14-16 Activities 
Dec 15 Awards Night 
Dec 20 Last Day of Term 4 

 

 

Nov 30th Zoe-Lee Harberger 
Dec 1st 
Dec 2nd      

 
Dec 5th  
Dec 6th  
Dec 7th  
Dec 8th  
Dec 9th  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Step Up Programs! 
At the conclusion of exams for Year 9 and 10 
students, all students in Years 7-10 will participate in 
our 2017 Step Up programs. All subjects will be 
running and students will be getting a head start on 
course work for 2017. Where possible, the staff 
member who will be taking the class next year will 
be running the orientation program. Year 10s going 
into Year 11 will have a full week of Step Up classes 
from Monday December 5 to Friday December 9.  
Students in Years 7-9 will commence on Monday 
December 5 and finish their orientation classes on 
Tuesday December 13.  
 
Year 10s may leave school on Friday December 9 if 
they have a note from home requesting this early 
departure. Please ask your child to drop these notes 
at the office. 
 
Year 7 Orientation Day 
Our ǘƘƛǊŘ ŀƴŘ Ŧƛƴŀƭ ǘǊŀƴǎƛǘƛƻƴ Řŀȅ ŦƻǊ нлмтΩǎ ¸ŜŀǊ тǎ 
will be on Tuesday December 6. Once again we are 
looking forward to welcoming our new students to 
DMSC and Year 7 Coordinator, Ms Britten has a great 
day planned.  
 
Year Level Coordinators ς 2017 
The Year Level Coordinators for next year have been 
ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜŘΦ ²ƘƛƭŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ 
coordinators continuing in the role, there are also 
some new faces joining the team. If you have any 
questions regarding these year levels next year, 
please contact the relevant coordinator. 
 
Year 7  Marcy Britten 
Year 8  Luke Werner 

Hilltop News 

 

IMPORTANT DATES twLb/Lt![Ω{ w9thw¢ 

Debutante Ball Meeting 

There will be a Debutante Ball 
meeting on 

Tuesday 6th December  
at lunchtime in the Library. 
All debutantes and available 

committee members welcome 
to attend. 
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Year 9  Kristin Klinge 
Year 10  WŀŎƪǎƻƴ hΩbŜƛƭƭ 
Year 11  Lyndon Kuhne 
Year 12  Louise Simpson 
 
Student Wellbeing Coordinator   Sue Kuhnell 
 
Andrew King receives his Sir Robert Menzies 
Centenary Prize 
Well done to Andrew King who went to Sydney a 
number of weeks ago to attend a formal dinner 
where he received his certificate and medallion as 
part of his Sir Robert Menzies Centenary Prize. 
He will also be presented at our college Awards 
Night by a member of the Menzies Foundation. 
 

 
Andrew King with his medallion in Sydney. 
 

 
Andrew King along with other Menzies recipients. 
 
Fees & Computers 
Thank you to the many families who have already 
paid their levies for 2017. We have also received 
numerous payments for laptops meaning the 
students can keep them over the summer break. If 
you are not planning on paying the lease before the 
ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŜƴŘΣ Ŏŀƴ you please ensure that your son or 
daughter returns the laptop (with charger) to the 
school before the end of the year.  

Congratulations to Macey Laverty! 
Year 7 student Macey Laverty, has been selected in 
the Western Waves U14 cricket team. This is a great 
accomplishment and will mean that Macey gets to 
compete in the Victorian U14 Championships in 
January next year. Good Luck Macey!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Welcome to Mr Hobbs 
It is with much pleasure that I announce Mr Jake 
Hobbs will be joining our DMSC staff next year. Jake 
completed eight weeks of teaching rounds here 
earlier this year and he impressed us with his 
dedication, enthusiasm and passion to teach. Jake 
will be teaching Mathematics across all year levels 
and he will be visiting here during our Step Up 
program, commencing on Dec 5. 
 
Scholarships 
!ǘǘŀŎƘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ƛǎ ŀ ǎǳƳƳŀǊȅ ƻŦ ŀ 
variety of scholarships available to students between 
Years 4 and 11 in government schools. Please read 
over the document and follow the links to the 
relevant website for further information.  
 
Anne Gawith 
Principal 
 
 

An important date to mark down 
 in your diary - 
 
DMSC Annual Awards Night is to be held on 
Thursday, 15th December 2016 commencing 
at 7:00pm in the assembly hall.  
 

¶ All parents, guardians and family 
members are invited to attend 

¶ All students are expected to attend 
and to be seated by 10 minutes to 7 

¶ Students should wear correct 
summer uniform 

¶ Student reports will be distributed at 
the conclusion of the evening 

 

 

 



 ά{ǘŜǇ ¦Ǉέ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎΥ 

 ά{ǘŜǇ ¦Ǉέ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǾŀƭǳŀōƭŜ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ŀƭƭƻǿ 
meaningful work for the following year to 
commence. It is likely that one short unit of work 
may be covered during this time, and that holiday 
homework will be set. These are regular classes and 
need to be regarded in that way, with attendance 
being compulsory. These programs have been 
carefully tailored to suit the needs of our students. If 
you have any queries, please contact Mrs Thomas at 
the school. 
 
ά{ǘŜǇ ¦Ǉέ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ǿƛƭƭ Ǌǳƴ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ȅŜŀǊ ƭŜǾŜƭǎ ŀǎ 
follows: 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴΧΦ Your O sessions are: 

Year 11- 2017 Mon Dec 5
th
 - Fri 9

th
 Dec 

Year 8, 9, 10 - 2017 Mon Dec 5
th
  - Tues 13

th
 Dec 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stationery orders for 2017  
due this Friday 
Last week, students were provided with a 
stationery list for 2017. Please note that these 
forms should be taken to the local Dimboola 
Newsagency by this Friday 2nd December to 
ensure that your child will have all of their 
stationery needs for the 2017 school year. If 
your child has misplaced their form, there are 
spare copies available from the front office. 
 
Computer lease arrangements for the holiday 
period 
Parents are reminded that if their child wishes 
to have their school laptop over the holiday 
period, they will need to make the required 
payment before they leave school in December.  
The relevant paperwork has been sent home 
with students and also needs to be returned to 
school with your payment. Please contact the 
school should you have any queries regarding 
this arrangement. 
 
Sally Klinge 
Assistant Principal 

ÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍ 

Skillinvest jobs this week: 

¶         Automotive industry (sales)-  Horsham 

¶         Apprentice Chef ς Horsham 

¶         Engineering apprenticeship ς Minyip 

¶         Auto apprenticeship ς precision agriculture 

ς Horsham 

If you are interested in applying for any of the above 

jobs, please see Mrs Thomas or look up on their 

website. 

ÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍ. 

Library News:  

For all students who have overdue books, can 

you please return them; re-borrow if you are 

still reading. It is coming to the end of the year 

and all books that are not for class, must be 

returned. 

Thank you 



MOVEMBER 
On Friday the 25

th
 of Novemeber I, Britany Warner, organised a fundraising day at Dimboola Memorial 

Secondary College for Movember (Menós health). 

As part of my VCAL studies for next year, I have decided to help the Dimboola Movember team raise 

money and awareness for menós health, as well as help organise and take part in the Movemeber days, 

down by the river at the rowing sheds, where all the men and women join to support the cause. 

I feel very passionate toward this cause due to my Dad, who started the Dimboola Movember team in 

2011 and sadly passed away early 2013 to cancer. 

For the fundraiser at the high school, Mrs Gawith (principal) and I organised a gold coin donation causal 

dress day. The students were able to wear their own clothes to school while their gold coins went towards 

a great cause. There were also little goodies such as stick on MO's, fake tattoo MO's, MO erasers and 

more little items that were on sale to be purchased by the staff and students. 

We raised over $100 for the Movember cause. 

 

I would like to thank Mrs Gawith for donating the items and for helping me organise the day. I would also 

like to thank the staff and students of Dimboola Memorial Secondary College for taking part in the casual 

day and helping raise money for menós health! 

 

Come down to the Dimboola Rowing Club this sunday (4/12/16) to participate in our 2km or 5km fun 

run! Sign up starts at 10:30am for a 11:00am start. There will be a guest speaker, a BBQ lunch, guest 

speaker, raffle and lots of prizes to be won! Will you win a Mo award? 

 

Britany Warner 

 

 

 

                                         Caitlin Bennett who dressed up for Movember casual dress day. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 7 German Trip-Halls Gap Zoo 
On Monday the year 7 German students visited the Halls Gap Zoo to film their documentaries on the Zoo animals. 
The students had a reptile encounter as well as a guided tour of the zoo where they got to feed the animals. The 
day was fun for everyone involved and a big thank you to Miss Britten and Mr Cook for accompanying our class.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


